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It was lovely seeing so many of you at Parents’ Evening on 
Tuesday and Thursday. I hope that you found the evening 
useful and were able to see the results of the childrens’ hard 
work so far this year.  

REMEMBRANCE DAY  

The children in Miss Down’s Class visited the war memorial in 
Crediton this week. They added our wreath to the ones that were 
left following the service over the weekend. It is so important that 
we remember the sacrifice made by many during the Wars of the 
20th century.  

PICK N’MIX SHARING DATE  
PLEASE CAN CHILDREN BRING THEIR PICK N’MIX INTO 

SCHOOL ON WEDNESDAY 6th DECEMBER  

RENEW OPENING  

It was brilliant to see ‘Renew’  
open at Hayward’s this week.  
Thank you to everybody who  
has contributed to making this  
happen: Miss Down, Mr Down,  
Mr Bedford and the PTA.  
‘Renew’ will provide us with a  
sustainable way to support the  
buying of school uniform. Here 
is a message from Miss Down. 
 

Our new pre-loved uniform shop  
ReNew is now open. 
 

We have a great stock of school  
uniform in all sizes. We will be open on the following days 
between 3.30 - 4.00pm: 
17

th
 , 22

nd
 , 23rd, 29

th
 November and 1

st
 , 6th and 7

th
 December 

Find us in the little hut on the Dean Street slope.  
 

If you can’t make it to the shop then orders can be emailed to 
renew@haywards.org and cash payment can be sent in to the 
office. Orders will be sent home with your child once payment 
has been received. 
 

Jumpers - £1, Fleeces £2, Shoes & coats £3 - everything else 
50p. 
 

FOOTBALL SUCCESS  

A group of Year 5 and Year 6 footballers went to the Exwick 
Sports Hub for a inter-school football tournament. Here is a 
match report from Head Coach, Mr Baker: 
 
After the wind and rain had passed, the sun broke through and 
so did some great football. We started slowly but then began to 
get used to the flow of the games and the pitch. We came joint 
5

th
 in the festival, qualifying for the next round in January. The 

children were brilliant and, most pleasingly, were recognised by 
the organiser and referees as the winners of the ‘most inspiring 
team’ award. 
 

Big thank you to Mr Baker, for his tactical genius, and to Mr 
Hughes and Mrs Hargreaves for helping with transportation. 
 

We Won 4, Drew 3 and Lost 3 games.  
 
 

RESPECTING THE ENVIRONMENT 

Piotr has followed on from a number of pupils last term, by 
undertaking a litter pick at a local beach. Piotr found this tent, 
washed up in the dunes, at a local beach and dragged it nearly 
a mile to the recycling bin. 
 

Grace, in Year 1, has been doing her bit to help too. 
Everywhere she goes, including the park and even the beach, 
Grace wants to collect litter and plastics and put them in the bin. 
She doesn't want animals to be hurt by the litter.  
   
 
 

SOME GREAT SHAKESPEARE  

Well done to Lucas, in Year 6, who has written a soliloquy in the 
style of Hamlet. Lucas has carefully considered how to share 
his thoughts with the audience.  
 

I don’t know what to do. I don’t know what to say. I don’t know 
what more I can do. What should I do? Do I need to do 
anything? 
 

I keep spreading my voice around the castle. Is anyone even 
listening to me? Is there any point in me keeping saying this? 
Should I even be here? Even in my sleep, I cannot escape my 
own thoughts. I can’t forget a single thing. Even If I start losing 
my mind, I won’t forget a single thought. I need to forget this …  
 
i 

http://www.haywards.org
mailto:renew@haywards.org


Thank you for supporting such a brilliant cause.  
With your support, we managed to raise £339 for  
Children in Need. Well done everybody! 
 

Children also took part in a ‘Design the Merch’ competition for 
Children in Need. Thank you to everybody who took part.  
 

The entries were so good that we had a to find a prize for each 
year group. The winners were:  

• EYFS - Freddie 

• Year 1 - Nyota 

• Year 2 - Bella  

• Year 3 - Chloe  

• Year 4 - Jaycee 

• Year 5 - River  

• Year 6 - Amelia 
 

Prizes will be given in Monday’s assembly.   

CHILDREN IN NEED 2023 



 
Dates and Events for the Diary:  
 

Tuesday 21st November 2023 at 6pm        
EYFS Phonics Workshop for Parents/Carers 
 

Wednesday 29th November  
Flu Nasal Spray for EYFS to Y6 children 
 

Friday 1st December 2023 
Year 3 Poetry Celebration Assembly (Parents welcome)  
 

Monday 4th December 2:30—3:30pm and Tuesday 5th 
December 9:30-10:30am 
Year 1 Christmas Performance  
 

Wednesday 6th December 2023  
Christmas Dinner Day  
 

Wednesday 6th December 2023 at 9:45am and Thursday 
7th December at 2pm 
EYFS Nativity Day  
 

Wednesday 13th December 2023 2pm start  
Year 2 to Year 6 Carol Service at the Church  
 

Monday 4th to Friday 8th March 2024 
Year 6 Residential to Grenville House  
 

Wednesday 20th March to Friday 22nd March 2024  
Year 4 Residential to Great Potheridge House  
 
 
 

REMEMBERANCE DAY PARADE 

To Tallulah for some great 
phonics and some brilliant 
writing, to Maisie for her 10 
metres award and for the 
progress in her recorder 
lessons, to Mollie for doing so 
well in her recent acrobatic art 
level 3 grading, to Oliver for 
his handwriting, to Tom and 
Grace for some great writing, 
to Tamsin for some brilliant 
writing, to Caia for her 
achievements at a recent 
University event, to Ellie-Mae, 
Maisie and Imogen for their 
additional home-learning, to 
Ollie for the progress in his 
phonics and to Eddie for some 
great maths.  

HEADTEACHER AWARDS  

Well done to all of the children, but particularly to those from 
Hayward’s, who took part in the Remembrance Dar parade last 
weekend. Well done to Cornelia, River, Grace, Julia, Evie, 
Leah, Amelia, Hallie and Chloe.  

We will be restarting our cake sales next week, with Y6 taking 
the lead. If you are able, please bake, buy and support. 
 

Cake Stall Dates: 
Year 5 – 29/11/2023                   Year 4 – 17/01/2024 
Year 3 – 12/03/2024    Year 2 – 24/04/2024 
Year 1 – 05/06/2024     EYFS – 09/07/2024 

CAKE SALE DATES  

YEAR 6 GIRLS CREDITON RUGBY  

A brilliant 
opportunity 
for any Year 
6 girls who 
are 
interested in 
Rugby.  
 
Please see 
the poster 
below for 
details and 
contact Chris 
Jackson if 
you are 
interested in 
becoming 
part of this 
brilliant club.  
 

SUPPORT LINES  

Christmas can be a time of great joy and celebration for many 
but it can also be a time, amplified this year by the cost of living 
crisis, where additional stress and pressure can lead a family to 
reach crisis point. Over the next few weeks, we will be 
promoting charities who are there to support you in the event 
where you need. Please also remember that school will do what 
it can to help too.  


